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 Capital Projects: 

 
2024 Street Maintenance   Bids were received on March 7, 2024.  Three competitive bids were received, all 
   program  all within 10% of the Engineer's estimate.  Notice of Award is being prepared. At 

the Committee of the Whole meeting, Council will be advised of the contractor 
who will be receiving the award notice and a confirmation of the scope of work.  

 
Pickle Ball Courts Contract has been awarded to and entered into with Miles-McClellan Construction 

Company. The "Notice to Proceed" was issued on March 14, 2024, and a  
Preconstruction meeting was held on this same date.  The Scope of Work includes the 
Base bid and Alternate, which together includes an 8-court facility over 2,400 square 
yards, nets, finished court surface treatment, fencing, 600 SY concrete patio, 
sidewalks,  water service and a water drinking fountain, shade structures, electrical 
circuits, electrical receptacles, and light poles and luminaires.  Mobilization to the 
field to begin work may start as soon as March 25. Construction updates will be 
provided as work progresses.  

   

 Heavy Hauls      As we’ve all seen, the first of several heavy haul/super loads have occurred in our 
jurisdiction on March 9 and 10. The next haul, which left Manchester Ohio on March 
14, is expected to arrive in our jurisdiction on March 23/24. ODOT has created an 
"About the Superload" information website, which is as follows: 
 
https://www.transportation.ohio.gov/about-us/traffic-advisories/district-9/superload 

 
A "News Flash" appears on our City Website with this link.  The City has an 
interagency agreement in place whereby the Franklin County Engineer's office is our 
permitting agency and field representative during these moves. Message boards are 
up and running, prior to each load, to advise the traveling public. 

     
 Development Projects 

 
Redwood Apts. Hendron Site building construction continues.     
 
Franklin International A site improvement plan has been approved.  Site clearing construction is 

about to begin. This site is located at the northeast corner of Saltzgaber Road 
and SR 317 (London-Groveport Rd). 

 
GMSD Transportation Construction of site improvements for additional vehicular parking and a 
   Center prefab building for bus maintenance is underway.  
 


